Ohio Region, National Ski Patrol
Fall Meeting Report
ARD: Proficiency Group

Highlights:
1) Summer work:  We spent quite a bit of time analyzing how we support folks who teach, QA, and travel.  We have come up with a new policy (thanks to my team for all of the great suggestions). Cheryl has incorporated them into a new policy that I hope supports all of the region efforts we make to support teaching and learning in the region.
2) New people!  
a. Chet Stanley is taking over the ROA role from Alex.  Thank you Alex for all you did, and welcome Chet.
b. Alicia Knapke-Stanley is our new ARM Advisor.  
3) New season!
a. The Senior group is gearing up for an early test date and a new format.  Get ready – it’s all happening before the snow flies.
b. The OET and Snowsports groups are getting the Fall Festival groups together – watch for more soon, once we clarify eligibility and class assignments.
c. Refreshers, classes, and exams are underway – and we are truly challenged getting IT assignments filled.  We need to develop new IT.s who can do the QA work that we need to have done.
4) Ongoing: The PNP review/update process is also getting underway – this will be a big job, and we have a good team working on it.  Once more details are available we will get them out to people.  

Many more details are available in our Proficiency Group reports. Please read them and connect with us about things that matter to you.

Thank you. 
Alida Moonen
ARD Proficiency
